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Minutes of The Annual Meeting of the Municipal District of Tullamore 

held on Thursday 12th June 2025 at 2.30pm in the Council Chamber in 

the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Cormac Street, Tullamore 

 

Present: Cllr. F. Moran (Cathaoirleach); Cllr. O. Bryant (Leas Cathaoirleach); Cllr. 

N. Feighery; Cllr. A Masterson (r); Cllr. D. Harvey; Cllr. S. Murray; Cllr. S. O’ Brien  

In Attendance: Mr. P. McLoughlin, Director of Services; Ms. M. Cleary, Senior 

Executive Officer; Mr. J. Dooley, Acting Senior Executive Engineer; Mr. D. Heavey, 

Meetings Administrator.  

 

The outgoing Cathaoirleach, Cllr. F. Moran, reflected on his year as Cathaoirleach. 

He thanked his fellow Councilors, the management team and staff of the Municipal 

District of Tullamore for their courtesy and support.  He noted many of the projects 

that had advanced in Tullamore and the wider Municipal District during the year.  

 

The Members in turn congratulated Cllr. Moran on his time as Cathaoirleach.  They 

complimented him on his dedicated approach and in a fair and impartial manner 

that he had overseen meetings.  

 

1. Election of Cathaoirleach 

Cathaoirleach Cllr. F. Moran invited nominations for the position of Cathaoirleach. 

The following were received: 

 

Cllr. D. Harvey – Proposed by Cllr. F. Moran and seconded by Cllr. O. Bryant.  

 

As there were no other nominations, Cllr. D. Harvey was deemed elected and took 

the chair.  

 

Cllr. Harvey accepted the role, thanked his colleagues for the honour and said he 

looked forward to representing them and in progressing the Municipal District 

throughout the coming term.  
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2. Election of Leas Cathaoirleach 

Cathaoirleach Cllr. D. Harvey invited nominations for the position of Leas 

Cathaoirleach, the following were received: 

 

Cllr. S. Murray – Proposed by Cllr. S. O’Brien and seconded by Cllr. F. Moran.  

 

As there were no further nominations, Cllr. Murray was deemed elected as Leas 

Cathaoirleach. 

 

3. Standing Orders 

Ms. Monica Cleary, noting the discussion held at the previous meeting, outlined 

the changes to the Standing Orders. On the proposal of Cllr. N. Feighery, seconded 

by Cllr. F. Moran, the Standing Orders were adopted.  

 

4. AOB 

Cllr. N. Feighery stated that in previous years, when receiving a presentation, the 

Cathaoirleach received questions from the members before raising their own and 

suggested that this practice be continued going forward. Cllr. D. Harvey stated he 

will always be fair to the members and would consider his request. Cllr. F. Moran 

stated that he felt the Cathaoirleach should decide on how to chair meetings, and 

it was at their discretion.  

 

The meeting then concluded. 

   

Signed:    

 Cathaoirleach  Meetings Administrator 

 

Date: 

   

 


